United States Senate

WASHINGTON, DC 20510

Gerard J. Buckley, Ed.D President, National Technical Institute for the Deaf Rochester Institute of Technology 52 Lomb Memorial Drive Rochester, NY 14623-5604

Dear President Buckley,

Congratulations to the entire RIT/NTID community as you celebrate 50 years since the National Technical Institute for the Deaf (NTID) opened its doors at the Rochester Institute of Technology in 1968. Since then, NTID has produced more than 8,000 graduates and established itself as one of the nation's best schools providing an outstanding state-of-the-art education for its students. With its extensive programing offerings, NTID prepares graduates with the skills they need to excel in their careers and thrive in our communities. The Rochester region, in particular, has been enriched thanks to NTID's contributions and graduates, many of whom have remained in Rochester to live, work, and create new businesses that are today propelling the region's economy and community forward. NTID also extends beyond the classroom, combining research and outreach to prepare students and professionals alike to work in fields related to deafness and to enhance the overall social, economic, and educational success of deaf people.

The success NTID has brought to its students and the global community is remarkable and I hold it as a top priority to encourage this progress by protecting and increasing federal support for this institution. NTID many achievements over the past five decades is a testament to how access, affordability, and resources can change communities and lives over many generations. I applaud the work and effort of the NTID faculty and students who continue to move our country forward with your commitment to education and your success in the workplace. Once again, let me offer my warmest appreciation for NTID's longstanding work in providing world-class higher education. I commend you for 50 years of great success and look forward to continuing to work together to encourage the growth of this institution and the future success it will bring to students and our global community.

Sincerely,

Charles E Schumer

U.S. Senator

PLEASE RESPOND TO THE FOLLOWING OFFICE:

ALBANY: LEO O'BRIEN BUILDING (518) 431-4070

BINGHAMTON: BUFFALO:
FEDERAL OFFICE BUILDING 130 SOUTH ELMWOOD **Воом М103** BINGHAMTON, NY 13901 (607) 772-6792

(716) 846-4111

had Sel

ONE PARK PLACE SUITE 100 BUFFALO, NY 14202 PEEKSKILL, NY 10566 (914) 734-1532

LONG ISLAND: TWO GREENWAY PLAZA 145 PINE LAWN ROAD **ROOM 300N** MELVILLE, NY 11747 (631) 753-0978

NEW YORK CITY: 780 THIRD AVENUE SUITE 2301 NEW YORK, NY 10017 TDD: (212) 486-7661

ROCHESTER: KENNETH B. KEATING BUILDING 100 STATE STREET ROOM 3040 ROCHESTER, NY 14614

(585) 263-5866

SYRACUSE: SYRACUSE, NY 13261 (315) 423-5471

WASHINGTON: TDD: (202) 224-0420

